QUANTOCK MEDICAL CENTRE PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD AT 6 FIVE LORDS TUESDAY DECEMBER 2013

PRESENT

Bruce Roper, Bertie Shire, Molly Thompson, Diane Faris, Eric Coates, Margaret Harlow, Tricia Hooper, Helen Stacey (Practice Manager), Ian Faris (Minutes)

Apologies were received from Jill Geisow, Kate Hope, and Jeanne Krabbe
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING

Read and agreed.
MATTERS ARISING/ANY OTHER BUSINESS

As there was no formal agenda for the meeting it took the form of an open discussion encompassing matters arising from the minutes of the previous meeting plus any other matters which seemed relevant to group members.

1. The discussion started with general comments regarding politics/efficiencies within the NHS generally and later in the meeting Eric circulated a diagram produced by KingsFund.org.uk showing their idea of the organisation of the NHS.  Helen suggested that our group would have increasing importance in keeping local NHS services, including the Medical Centre, relevant to the needs of the local population.  
2. Eric read some items from the National Association of PPGs which reinforced Helen’s views regarding their increasing importance.
3. Helen informed the group that doctor reviews with associated patient surveys had started and, in general, patient responses have confirmed many issues raised at our meetings. She circulated a summary of responses.  Dr. Stone’s review is currently under way, Dr. Spicer’s will follow and Dr. Matthew’s review should commence later next year. She explained that Dr. Spicer and Dr. Matthews worked very much as a team. Whilst Tricia felt that the doctor reviews should be carried out more frequently than the nurse reviews (it’s currently every three years for nurses, five for doctors) Bruce pointed out that the reviews would be carried out by contractors at great expense. He also cited examples of NHS-contracted consultants being employed by existing/potential NHS suppliers thus creating a potential conflict of interest with the consultancy. Helen then outlined a number of areas where, despite this, more NHS services are planned to be put out to tender. 
4. At Bertie’s request Helen will investigate what’s occurring regarding the provision of carers within the mental health services. Tricia emphasised some of the shortcomings in the provision of mental health care in the county. It was agreed that a 3-pronged approach would be the most effective way to instigate action:- 
a) the Police Commissioner
b) the local MP(s)
c) local press/BBC Watchdog
As a start, Bertie and Tricia will set down the main issues of concern which the group can then formulate into a letter at the next meeting.
5. Helen & Bertie informed the group that Compass Care are re-starting a Disabled Carers Group which will meet once a month at Bridgwater Library. Start date to be confirmed.
6. Jill’s jobs to be shared amongst the group:-
a) Bruce and Eric will share attendance at Bridgwater Bay PPG and national meetings
b) Kate and Maggie will share membership responsibilities
c) Ian and Diane will share the chairing of group meetings and taking the minutes, also to prepare the agenda and minutes
d) Helen will continue to produce and circulate the group newsletter
7. It was agreed that next year our group meetings will be held on Tuesdays bi-monthly at the Church Centre (which Helen will book), with any additional meetings, as required, to be held at 6 Five Lords.  All meetings to start at 1030.
8. The discussion then moved to how to involve younger people. Helen suggested that we should look first at what is already available on, say, the internet rather than trying to re-invent the wheel.  Diane suggested investigating what would be possible involving schools. Tricia mentioned a new organisation being set up by Esther Rantzen for people who are lonely. Diane suggested that we should collate details of all the various resources that are available for the young and publish them. It was agreed that this subject should be put on the agenda for further discussion at the next meeting.
9. Eric outlined details of a bulletin he had received regarding progress with the new Bridgwater Community Hospital. It is hoped that the hospital will be open to patients by mid-2014. Facilities will include an in-patient ward as well as various out-patient units, including a minor surgeries unit which should help to reduce the pressure on Musgrove A&E a little.
NEXT MEETING

Tuesday 28 January at St. Mary’s Church Centre.
Subsequent regular meetings on 25 March, 20 May, 29 July, 30 September, 2 December.
